

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE CELTIC MUSIC CLUB OF ADELAIDE

HELD at IAA Carrington Street Adelaide at 7.10 pm on 30TH June 2012

PRESENT: Matt Cottrell, James De'ath, Chris Wren, Brian Maddison, Fred Goggins, Ted Flaherty, Julie Weatherald & Abi Thomas

APOLOGIES: Allan Vaisham, John Lloyd

MINUTES : Minutes of the previous meeting were read by Matt .

Matt asked that, subject to any amendment, the minutes be adopted as read. The minutes were so adopted unanimously. Note minutes not signed by the Chairman, Matt Cottrell.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Matt Cottrell reported that the bank balance is now \$ \$7392.47, Treasurers report accepted as presented. Matt to send copy of report to committee members.

MATTERS ARISING OUT OF MINUTES

All items were held over to General Business.

GENERAL BUSINESS

Kapunda Folk Festival,

Matt gave a brief report on where we were at up to now. \$1000 was donated last year. Some communication has been received from the organising committee however there were many areas which needed to be discussed. He indicated that the Bush dance at the festival was a complete disaster.

Ted gave a brief report of the history of the festival.

After ensuing discussion the committee decided that we would ask if Ted and Brian would take on the task of contacting the Kapunda organisers and formulate a position that we could move forward on.

The committee decided that if the Bush dance was to go ahead it would have to be in a hall and at a suitable time to give the CMC exclusivity.

The singing contest was seen to be a flop and new ideas would be sought.

Ted and Brian would report back to the committee as soon as possible.

IAA Hall

Matt gave a brief report on the situation with respect to the sound and light system within the hall. We are going to form a joint venture with the idea of installing a light and sound system to be permanently fixed onto the ceiling. This would make setting up for bushdances a lot more simple.

We will wait for the IAA committee to be contacted as most IAA members are unavailable at this stage.

Sound system Storage

A working bee will be required to finalise the storage of our sound equipment, it was decided that we would attempt to have a series of working bees prior to the sessions on Monday nights. First attempt will be on 13th August at 7 pm.

Round the table

Ali Was concerned regarding the workload of Allan Vaisham, the committee decided that we would form a small subcommittee to address this situation. We will wait and work in with Allan this month. Also there was suggestion that we look at whether we reward the leaders in some form. To be discussed .

Julie Ok

James Ok

Brian Would like to reward musicians at the bush dance. The committee decided that we would subsidise each musician to the value of \$3.00.

Ted OK

Chris Bush dance door person, It was decided that we would have a register of people who would have free entry to the bush dances. A list would be drawn up in conjunction with Allan Vaisham Comhaltas and the Set Dances

Matt Volunteers to attend the door at bush dances. It was decided that the committee would be in attendance for approx 45 minutes. This would enable each member /musician to attend to play in the band and assist at the door. A volunteer list would be appropriate. Committee members to assist with the list

Fred Suggested that the committee meet bi monthly rather than six weekly. The committee decided that this suggestion would be adopted.

Inisheer

Matt then asked if Ted & brian would excuse themselves from the meeting. This was accepted.

Matt then spoke re the upcoming fundraising event by Inisheer. It was decided that the club would sponsor this event by donating \$200 for CMC members to attend the function at the German Club. All members would be invited to attend the function with the compliments of the CMC.

Matt to coordinate with Vince McStraw.

Fleurieu Folk Festival

Abi suggested that we contact the FFF and see if we can be part of their next Festival. The committee agreed with this suggestion and asked her to make contact with the FFF. Abi to report back to th committee.

NEXT MEETING 17th SEPTEMBER Y 2012 AT 7.00PM

Confirmed as a fair and reasonable record

.....
CHAIRMAN

.....
DATE